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Solicitors
There have been many complaints about solicitors coming through our city. Here’s what you need to do to combat this issue: If you have a solicitor come to your door, make them aware that there is NO soliciting in Worthington Hills (There are signs hung on the boundaries of the city that say “No Soliciting”) & then call the 8th District Police Department at 502-574-2258. DO NOT CALL 911 – this is NOT an emergency!  There is ‘NO SOLICITING’ sign attached to this email & also on the website so feel free to print it out & hang it on your front door or a window in the front of your home.

Drainage Issues

The city has several different areas that have issues with water not draining. It seems the main cause for this is due to yard waste being thrown into these areas. Residents, please, do NOT dispose of your yard waste (or other garbage) in the drainage ditches in the city. These need to be clean and NOT filled with grass clippings, leaves and/or sticks. Your taxes pay for the removal of yard waste by Waste Management on Wednesday mornings. Please, help out your neighbors and dispose of your yard waste properly!

Crime Prevention

There have been several break-ins to the homes in our area and, too often, it’s due to unlocked/open doors. Let’s make it more difficult for criminals by locking doors & windows, closing garage doors (this is a BIG one) & not keeping stuff in your vehicle in plain site. These simple tips will help keep crime down & keep your belongings safe.

Yard Maintenance/Upkeep

It’s getting to be mowing season again & with that being said, the Board thought we need to remind you that there is an ordinance in Worthington Hills (and Louisville Metro) that states that grass must be trimmed before it reaches 6 inches. We get lots of complaints from residents about neighbors not mowing their yards or about down tree limbs, etc. The Board handles these issues by first writing a letter to the resident, if within 10 days of receiving that letter, the yard is still not mowed/cleaned up; someone comes in to tend to the issue. We then are able to bill you for this by putting a lien on your home. The Board would love to NOT have to do this, so please take care of your yard & home.

Animal Attacks

The Board has been made aware of several dog attacks in the past few months. Please, keep all animals safely in your home or yard. Several dogs/people have been hurt due to animals not kept properly in residents’ property. Keep yourself & your neighbors safe.
Bus Stop Issues

With the many different buses stopping throughout the city, please be courteous to other residents. There have been many complaints about vehicles parking in easements while waiting for the bus. Please park on the road and NOT in your neighbors’ yards. Also, there seems to be a lot of issues with people just pulling out in front of buses & other vehicles. This is so dangerous. Take precautions & be safe with the buses and kids.
